
1 
 

The University of New Mexico Faculty Senate 
Meeting Minutes 
October 26, 2021 

3:00-4:30 P.M. 
ONLINE 

(Awaiting approval at the November 23, 2021, Faculty Senate Meeting) 
 
 

1.  Approval of the Agenda 
    The agenda was approved.        
 
2.  Approval of the September 28, 2021, Meeting Minutes   
     The September 28, 2021, minutes were approved. 

 
3.  President’s Report 
      University President Garnett Stokes reported the following. 

• There is a lot of work in progress related to the legislative session. 
• Former Director of Government Relations Barbara Damron has returned to her 

research in Nursing. 
• Nathan Bush, the Associate Governmental Relations person will serve in the 

interim role starting November 1, 2021. 
• There is a team working on the upcoming legislative session.  More detail in 

the not too distant future. 
• Compensation for faculty and staff is a priority.  The Council of University 

Presidents is going to ask for a seven percent increase in compensation. 
• Funding increases through I&G will also be requested.  It would benefit the 

entire budget. 
• Governmental Relations staff will be meeting with faculty and other leaders 

closer to the session. 
• The 2040 UNM Planning has made progress: task groups have been formed 

for each of the goals.  There is a draft statement of aspiration and a draft 
purpose.  They will be requesting feedback from the entire campus. 

• There are a couple of options for the mission statement.   
• Values are under consideration are place, excellence, inclusion, integrity and 

respect. 
• It is possible to provide feedback on the 2040 plan.  More information is 

available at opportunity.unm.edu 
• There have been five goals set up like pillars and foundations that underlie 

those.  One University.  Student Experience and Educational Innovation. 
Advancing New Mexico. Inclusive Excellence. Sustainability (environmental 
impact).  Feedback is requested. 

 
4.  Provost’s Report 
     Provost James Holloway reported the following. 

• Come to the Provost Office Friday, they are accepting shelf-stable donations 
for the Lobo Food Pantry. 
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• Candidates have been on campus this week and last week for the Dean of the 
School of Law search. 

• The search for Vice President of Student Affairs has been launched.  The 
search advisory committee is chaired by Senior Vice Provost Barbara 
Rodriguez.  The full committee is listed on the executive website. 

• The search advisory team is being put together for the Chancellor of the 
Valencia Campus search.  

• There is willingness in the Legislature to consider faculty salaries.   
• We are in the midst of a faculty salary study to look at UNM faculty salaries 

compared to appropriate peer groups. 
• There is a significant effort to increase the number of nursing graduates in the 

state.  UNM College of Nursing is working very hard to make the expansion 
possible.  It requires growing the faculty, additional space, etc.  Locating 
clinical placement is often difficult.  There is a nation-wide shortage of nurses 
and nursing faculty. 

• The College of Education and Human Sciences is moving aggressively to 
address the opportunity for teacher education and training in the state.  
COVID presented significant issues.  The CEHS is working at growing teacher 
education in Albuquerque and the school districts of the branch campuses. 

• Faculty are vaccinated at about 98% for COVID, Staff 95%, and students 92%. 
• There are about 390 students that still need to report their status. 
• New students and new staff that are beginning work have been a challenge.  

Faculty starting in the spring will be a challenge. 
• UNM’s COVID case load peaked around September 19th or 20th.  They have 

generally been down since.  In the last week there is been an upswing but still 
at only 60% of the September peak. 

• Tuition projections of V that comes to the core fund will be $6 million below 
target.  Three million dollars was unallocated, covering half the shortfall. The 
other three million dollars will be managed centrally.  No mid-year budget 
rescissions will be pushed down to academic units. 

• Enrollment is down overall but all of the new in-coming students are up. Influx 
is good.  Some are stepping out due to COVID. 

• The Provost’s Office has begun to receive multi-year plans from the units on 
main campus. It will be presented to the Budget Leadership Team (BLT) in 
November. 

• The College of Arts and Sciences has a structural deficit they are working on. 
It is a little over $6 million.  Interim Dean Arash Mafi has a good plan in place 
to address it. 

 
5.  Faculty Senate President’s Report 
     Faculty Senate President Finnie Coleman reported the following. 

• The deans evaluation process (the Senate is responsible for the evaluations) has not 
had a robust return. It is 50 questions long.  President Coleman has begun meeting 
with the deans.  Senators are invited to meet to discuss what a good deans evaluation 
instrument would look like.  The Deans do not feel the current evaluation is useful. The 
instrument is dated. 
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• Provost Holloway added that he finds the deans evaluations useful. He uses feedback 
in them to coach and evaluate the deans. He would like to see a shorter instrument 
that takes less faculty time to complete. 

• President Coleman would like to return to the ideas that the Senate had before 
COVID-19 hit.  One is the idea of a caucus system for the Faculty Senate.  He asks for 
Senator feedback.  After Ops and Policy, the proposal will return the senate. 

• The second half of the governance retreat will be held on November 9. The President, 
Provost, and Regent President, will not attend the second half. 

• President Coleman displayed the Legislative Capital Outlay competition document as 
well as emailed it to senators.  He asks that senators disseminate to their faculty and 
to participate themselves.   
 

6.  CONSENT AGENDA 
     The consent agenda was approved. 
  

Faculty Senate Committee Appointments    
 

 
7. Form D- New PhD in Native American Studies 
   Tiffany Lee, Chair & Professor Native American Studies presented the following request for                      
   approval of the FormD-New PhD in Native American Studies. 
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The request to create the new Form D- PhD in Native American Studies was approved. 

 

8. Form D- New Post Professional Doctoral Degree in Occupational Therapy (OTD) 
    Janet Poole, Professor, Pediatrics, presented the following request for approval of the  
    FormD- New Post Professional Doctoral Degree in Occupational Therapy (OTD). 
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The request to create the new Form D- Post Professional Doctoral Degree in Occupational 
Therapy (OTD) was approved. 
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9. Faculty Handbook Policy C07 
    Faculty Senate President called for a motion to vote on the revisions to FHB Policy C07. 
    There was no discussion.  The discussion was conducted at the September meeting.   

   Faculty Handbook Policy C07 revision was approved. 

 
10. COVID-19 Update   
     David E. Pitcher, MD, Executive Physician for UNM Health System and Senior Associate   
     Dean for Clinical Affairs reported the following. 
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11.  Public Comment 
      There was not public comment. 
 
 
12.  Meeting adjourned at 5:00 p.m. 


